
 

A Report on Awareness Campaign Programme on  

"Innovative Ways to Conserve Water" 

 

Venue- Fakhruddin Ali Ahmed High School, Napaam- Sonitpur 

Date- 6th May 2023 

 

Under the initiative of NCTE and guidance of HoD- Prof. Nil Ratan Roy, the Education department of Tezpur 

University organized the 3rd event as part of Azadi ka Amrit Mahotsav on the theme "Innovative Ways to 

Conserve Water" on 6th May 2023 in Fakhruddin Ali Ahmed High School, Napaam- Sonitpur. In order to 

commemorate 75 years of India's independence different co-curricular activities on the chosen theme like 

slogan writing, poster making, and quiz competitions were organized a day ahead of the program. On the day 

of the awareness campaign, the B.Sc. B.Ed. teacher trainees welcomed the gathering by addressing the 

objectives of the programme and felicitated the school principal, Vice-Principal, School Management 

Committee member and faculty members of Tezpur University Education Department. The inauguration of 

the event was done by school principal Mr. Khairul Ahmed with the inaugural speech and Vice-Principal's 

address speech. Ms. Priyanka Koch, a faculty member of Tezpur University Education Department delivered 

the keynote speech highlighting the importance of water conservation and initiatives taken by the Assam state 

government and Tezpur University on rainwater harvesting. A street play on the theme "Innovative Ways to 

Conserve Water" was enacted by the Tezpur University B.Sc. B.Ed. teacher trainees, B.Ed., M.A. students 

and the Fakhruddin Ali Ahmed High School students. After the play the gathering took an oath to become the 

responsible citizen of the country by taking measures on water conservation and necessary precautions to 

prevent the pollution of water resources. Then a quiz game on the names of famous rivers, oceans, and water 

resources was conducted to sensitize the gathering on the significance of water usage in daily life. Dr. Gopal 

Singh and Mr. Mohammad Asif awarded the winners prizes and certificates as a mark of encouragement and 

appreciation. The programme was concluded by the vote of thanks proposed by the organizers of the event.





 

 



 

 



 



 

 



 



 





 


